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There were many challenges that carried over into 2021 from 2020 - primarily Covid-
related. Notwithstanding that, the OSCC most definitely met the challenge and ended 
up the 2021 year with a very solid membership count that included a lot of new 
members. Virtual meetings were actually the reality with the social meetings as well the 
regular meetings of the OSCC Board of Directors running uninterrupted during the year.  
 
As everything becomes a bit clearer and accessibility continues to open up, that has 
made it possible to start planning for more OSCC activities in 2022 - including rallies, 
social get-togethers and plans around the schedule at Calabogie Motorsports Park.  
 
The new incoming OSCC Board has a lot to work on and think about but plans are 
already well underway and 2022 promises to be an exciting year with some familiar 
things happening as well as a few that are really new and innovative!! I am excited and 
very much looking forward to being involved with, contributing to, and participating in 
pretty much everything as I go into my 59th year as a member of a CASC-affiliated car 
club – I joined St LAC in Kingston in 1963 and haven’t looked back since!!!  
 
Bring it on, 2022! Let’s see what you’ve got!!   
 

Terry Dale 
OSCC Past President 
 
 


